


This year, we continued our outreach, communication, and education efforts. My staff and I

visited numerous field operations, including peacekeeping mad special political missions, as well



providing guidance on managing conflicts of interest to staff in multiple fora, such as during staff

orientation, during regular ethics training, through dedicated briefing sessions and development of

a new website and Ethics Guide.

We recognize that ethical conduct and an ethical organizational culture depend, in large part, upon

the commitment and engagement of ethical leaders. The Ethics Office is increasing its direct

outreach with senior management. During the reporting period, as the Director of the Ethics

Office, I have conducted 26 confidential ethics induction briefings with incoming and newly

appointed Assistant-Secretary-Generals and Under-Secretary Generals. I have also completed

confidential ethical leadership behaviour assessments for Under-Secretary-Generals who signed

Senior Manager Compacts with the Secretary-General.

To enhance the Secretariat's organizational culture, the Ethics Office has laÿunched a first-ever

series of thematic leadership dialogues, as part of the Change Management Initiatives. Using a

traditional management cascade approach, each successive layer of management will lead their

direct reports in a guided conversation about what it means to be a UN international civil servant

and the UN Oath of Office.

During the reporting period the Ethics Office was asked to undertake an ethics and reputational

risk assessment for United Nations peacekeeping operations. The results of this qualitative and

quantitative assessment will enable the UN to use its peacekeeping resources more strat a yn4aE,seessment for Unieputational




